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Exhibit 1



Subject: Support for the Construction of a 4-Unit Multifamily House at 12 Schoolhouse Lane 

I am writing to express my strong support for the proposed construction of a 4-unit multifamily house at 12 

Schoolhouse Lane. This project presents a significant opportunity for our community, and we believe it 

aligns perfectly with the existing characteristics of the area. Here are key reasons supporting this 

development: 

1. Harmony with Neighborhood Composition: The construction of a multifamily residence on 

Schoolhouse Lane is in harmony with the area's existing property types. The neighborhood 

predominantly features multifamily residences (9,15,17,21 Schoolhouse Lane) and commercial 

uses (Three Chimneys and Timeline), suggesting that the addition of another multifamily unit 

would seamlessly blend with the current landscape. This integration ensures that the property 

values of surrounding areas remain unaffected. 

2. Precedent of Multifamily Units in Vicinity: The presence of multifamily residences at 4, 5, and 

6 Old Landing Road provides a clear precedent for similar developments in the area. These existing 

properties illustrate the community's openness to multifamily units, reinforcing the suitability of 

the proposed project at 12 Schoolhouse Lane. 

3. Addressing Critical Housing Needs in New Hampshire: Durham, New Hampshire faces a 

growing demand for affordable and diverse housing options. The proposed development at 12 

Schoolhouse Lane directly addresses this need by offering additional living spaces that are crucial 

for accommodating our growing population. Furthermore, the project will provide housing that 

aligns with the state's goals for sustainable and inclusive community growth. By increasing the 

housing stock, we can alleviate some of the pressures of the housing market, making our 

community more accessible to individuals and families of varying income levels.  

4. Positive Impact on Property Values: A well-designed and well-maintained multifamily unit like 

the one proposed can enhance the neighborhood's overall appeal, potentially boosting the property 

values in the area over time. 

 

I firmly believe that the 4-unit multifamily house at 12 Schoolhouse Lane is a valuable addition to our 

community, respecting the existing neighborhood character and contributing significantly to addressing our 

housing needs. 

Sincerely, 

Carol 
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